
THE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

This is my first message of our new Santa Anita A’s year. I am looking forward to working
with our new Board members. We have a wonderful group of volunteers who are eager to
help keep our club going strong. We are still in need of a Tours Director and a Refreshment
Hostess…so if you want tours and want refreshments at our meetings, please volunteer to
help.

I apologize for not wishing a Happy Mothers’ Day to our ladies. I wrote the April President’s Message in the
middle of April and I was not thinking very far in advance. While on the subject, I wish all the fathers a Happy
Fathers’ Day.  I hope that you will reflect on Veteran’s Day coming near the end of the May and give it some
deep thought about why that day is celebrated, besides just for hot dogs and fun.

I am counting on the Board to cover me while Bea and I are attending the MAFCA National Meet in Marquette,
MI. in June. We will be attempting to drive Pandora (our 1931 Model A) round trip.

GENERAL MEETING - Friday, No meeting in May at 7:30 PM - Arcadia Red Cross, 376 Huntington Dr., Arcadia.
No Program.

BOARD MEETING - Wednesday, June 13 - 7:00 PM - Temple City Hall
All members are welcome to attend and participate.

OFFICERS
President:
  Mickey Fruchter                 626-791-3221
Vice President:
  John McDannel 626-355-8942
Secretary:
  Elaine Perry      626-443-0638
Treasurer:
  Carol Emanuelli 626-286-5267

BOARD of DIRECTORS
  John Emanuelli 626-286-5267
  Don McBride 626-792-8652
  Ken Mallory 626-305-2418
  Nancy Sharpe 626-359-1751
  Joe Wilson    818-790-0995

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Accessories:
  Jerry Lampassi                 909-899-6015
Activities Coordinator:
  Don McBride 626-792-8652
Advertising:
  Carol Emanuelli & 626-286-5267
  Pete Henderson 626-286-9497

Low End Boys:
  Marlin Perry - Leader 626-443-0638
  With: Ted Bruns, John Emanuelli, Louie Formia,
  Mickey Fruchter, Mel Gross, Dick Homet,
  Gene Reinhardt
Ladies’ Day:
  Vicky Balmot      626-303-3111
Membership:
  Randy Harper 626-357-6442
Mileage Keeper:
  Marlin Perry 626-443-0638
Phone Committee: Board of Directors
Raffle – Ladies’:
  Barbara Dawson 818-790-6592
Raffle – Men’s:
  Jack Dawson 818-790-6592
Raffle - 50-25-25:
  Gail Boekenoogen     909-392-7334
Refreshment Hostesses:
  Open
Refreshment Sign-ups:
  Vicky Bartlett        626-799-6338
Restorer Articles:
  Keith Smith 661-298-0625

Roster:
  Joe Wilson 818-790-0995
Seminars:
  Marlin Perry 626-443-0638
So. Cal MAFCA Regional Representative:
  Marlin Perry 626-443-0638
Spoken Wheels:
  Editor - Joe Wilson 818-790-0995

Proof Reader - Bea Fruchter & Elaine Perry
  Distribution - Elaine Perry & Sally Baquet
Sunshine Lady:
  Sally Baquet 626-444-7604
Technical Director:
  Bob Travis 626-574-0665
Tours Director:
  Open
Webmaster:

Joe Wilson 818-790-0995
Youth Outreach:
  John Emanuelli 626-286- 5267

May 2012
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SPOKEN WHEELS

Santa Anita A’s Mailing Address:
PO Box 660904 Arcadia, CA 91006
Web site - www.santaanitaas.org

Continued on page 8



The Sunshine Lady - Sally baquetOTHER MODEL A CLUB EVENTS

New members

Here are the new members who joined in the
last six months.  Welcome them to our club.

TONY CORTESE who ownsa1930
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June
  2 - Boy Scout Youth Expo - See page 4 for details
  3 - Antique Nationals- See page 4
11 - Ladies Brunch - Annia’s,  El Monte Airport, 11:00 AM
13 - Board Meeting - 7:00 PM, Temple City Hall
21 - Men’s Breakfast - Annia’s, El Monte Airport, 9:00 AM
29 - General Meeting - 7:30 PM, Arcadia Red Cross

July
  4 - South Pasadena Parade - See page 4
12 to 15 - Wings & Wheels - Solvang, See page 4
21 - Pancake Breakfast- Wilderness Park. Details TBA

August
25 - Budweiser Brewery Tour -  Details TBA

October
20 - Ladies’ Day 2012- 2013 year - Cirque du Soleil “IRIS”
       May 31 is last day to reserve seats.  Send a check to
       Caroll Emanuelli

June Birthdays
  4 - Bob Harbicht
  9 - Cliff Mount
12 - Joe Guarrera & Bea Fruchter
17 - Sandra Killian
20 - Patsy Harbicht
21 - Barbara Voors
24 - Louie Formia

June  Anniversaries
  4 - Steven and Sandra Kurtz
  9 - Gene & Julie Reinhardt, Joe & Joy Wilson
17 - Bob & Joyce Travis
18 - Robert & Diana Kincart
20 - James & Tracy Slater
24 - Don & Carolyn McBride

June
  9 - Heritage Square Tour, See page 4 for details
18 - 23 - MAFCA National Convention, Marquette, MI.
24 - Henry Ford Picnic, See page 4 for details
30 - Orange Cty. Model T Club  Swap Meet & Car Show

 birthdays & ANNIVERSARIESSAA’s CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Get Well Cards were sent to:
John Spielmann, Louie Formia & Bob Travis

Thinking of you cards were sent to:
Joe & Barbara Farino

Sympathy cards were sent to:
Dick Homet and John & Gracie Fant

Steve & Sondra Kurtz
Woodland Hills, Joined January  2012
1931 Tudor, 1930 Sport Coupe

Kim and Mike Harryman
Monrovia, Joined in February 2012
‘29 Cabriolet, ‘31 Slant Window Fordor
Sedan and (Two) ‘30 Coupes

Jerry & Patty Lampassi
Rancho Cucamonga. Joined Feb 2012
1930 2 Door Delux Sedan

Warwick Nethercoat

Tujunga, Joined March 2012
1931 Roadster

Soli & Ingrid Soloman

Los Angeles, Joined March 2012
1929 Roadster

James and Tracy Slater
Pasadena, Joined May 2012
1928 2 Door Sedan



SAA’s  Donations Acknowledged

Sierra Madre Search & Rescue Team
At our March meeting Chuck Stoughton  presented an
excellent program on the Sierra Madre Search and
Rescue Team. We received a thank you note from
them thanking us for the $100 donation the club made
to the organization.

San Gabriel Humane Society
A thank you note was received from the San Gabriel
Humane Society for our $100 donation we made in
the name of Dawn Sais who passed away recently.
Dawn and her husband Andy were long time
members of our club

Ponder This by Joe  Wilson

The Santa Anita A’s have a problem
When we first became members several
years ago we were surprised that there
were so many Club activities to participate
in every month. Since then, the situation
has only become worse.

Members who try to participate in every club event
offered are now watching less TV and spend less time
tending to their yard and vegetable garden. Instead of
doing chores they are now socializing with good friends,
visiting new and exciting places and preparing their cars
for the next show or tour. That’s more fun. Because of all
the activities the Spoken Wheels editor has problems
finding room  in the newsletter to report on all of the
upcoming and past club events.

Too many activities causes a real problem, but, I do have
a solution. It is necessary that those members who are
now missing out on all of this fun begin participating in
some of the many club events offered. This will take the
pressure off those with already full schedules and make it
more fun for everyone.
Who knows, you might find some new friends
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Fiction & fact

Annual Membership Roster-
Members are withholding important information

Although most of you have responded, some
members are still withholding the requested Roster
update information. We are not sure why; perhaps
they don’t know the answers and are contacting
relatives to obtain the information.

Whatever. We need your prompt response so we may
proceed with the publication of the Roster. Those not
responding will have to be satisfied with the
information we now have on hand, which very likely is
incorrect.. If you need help in understanding all of this,
simply give Joe Wilson a call at 818-790-0995.

The new Rosters will  be distributed at the June 29th

meeting. You will need  to remember your name to
identify your copy. Be there and save the postage cost.

Think About It

Never tell your problems to anyone - - - -
20% of them don‘t care and the other 80%
are glad you have them .

Model A Ford Foundation Update
An update on the status of the Model A Ford museum
project was received recently from MAFFI
headquarters. A formal ground breaking ceremony
was scheduled for April 27 with members of MAFFI,
MAFCA and MARC participating in the joint effort to
build a home for “Henry’s Lady”.

The 11,000 square foot building is being built adjacent
to the Gilmore Car Museum in Michigan. Construction
of the building is expected to be completed by Labor
day. At that time the next phase begins; turning an
empty building into a museum. Donation of funds,
collections, displays, accessories, original parts, tools
and anything that tells the story of the Model A will be
needed.

Additional info is available at the MAFFI web site (Maffi.org).

OOPS
Last month I reported that Carole Weideman
celebrated her wedding anniversary with Bob.
Actually she celebrated it with her husband, Fred.

Some people had May Anniversaries but they were
not reported.  So, why not celebrate again this month.
  6 - Clyde & Evalyn Ingram
11 - Ronald and Marlene Martinez
20 - Leslie  Pam & Ann Petersen
29 - Richard & Toshiko Favela

Cookie Bringers Of The Month Club
Cookie Bringers for the next meeting are:
Sally Baquet, Nancy Stancil & Judi Moore



Heritage Square Museum Tour
Sunday, June 9                                                by Bob Moore

Our Cub has been invited once again to participate in the
Heritage Square Museum’s Vintage Automobile and
Classic Car Show. Heritage Square Museum includes
eight historic structures constructed during the Victorian
Era that have been saved from demolition.

.Participants are asked to remain for the entire event.
(10:30 AM – 4:00 PM). Bring food and beverages, hat,
umbrellas, and wear plenty of sunscreen. Period
costumes are also welcome. At least three of the
historical homes will be open for visitors and participants
to enjoy.  Please confirm with Bob Moore (626-358-2027)
if you intend to participate. Meet at Ralph’s parking lot at
Huntington & Michilinda for a 9:40 AM departure.

COMING EVENTS
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Boy Scout Youth Day
Saturday, June 2                                    by John Emanuelli

The Boy Scouts Expo 2012 has invited the Santa Anita A's
to display cars for the public to view at their event. The
cars have been selected according to body style with a
maximum of 10 cars. This is a public  event and all of our
members are welcome to attend. A parking fee of $5
dollars will be charged. You may choose to bring a picnic
basket or purchase food from vendors inside. The event
will be held in the North Parking lot of the Santa Anita
Race Track. It opens at 10 AM and runs to 3 PM. The cars
we selected for viewing will need to arrive at 8:30 AM.

Henry Ford Picnic
Sunday, June 24
The Diamond Tread Chapter is again sponsoring their
annual “Henry Ford Picnic” at Heritage Park in Santa Fe
Springs. The event includes a judged car show, games,
door prizes, raffle and the various park’s amenities. The
cost is $10.00 per person,which includes a catered BBQ
lunch and reserved parking for our Model A’s.
If you plan on attending, write a check made out to
Diamond Tread Chapter, Inc. and mail it to  Diamond
Tread Chapter, PO Box 4563, Downey, CA 90241, no
later than June 15. Include your name, Chapter affiliation,
number of attendees and the Type/Make/Year of your car.

Antique Nationals
Sunday, June 3

This is the 42nd Annual Antique National Drag race and car
show. It will be held this year at Irwindale drag strip, 500
Speedway Drive, Irwindale, CA. The racing events are open
to cars 1954 and earlier. The car show is open to cars 1974
and earlier. There are race classes for Model A’s; come and
cheer them on. Gates open at 8:00 AM. General admission
is $25 for adults. For more info contact Dan at 626-827-4004.

The South Pasadena Independence Day parade falls on
July 4th this year and we are participating again with fun,
food and fanfare.

We start out with an 8:30 AM gathering at Vicky
Bartlett’s,1625 Fletcher South Pasadena for coffee and
donuts. We will depart at 9:45 AM sharp for the parade
staging area.

Bring decorations for your car. Balloons are great since
this is called “The Festival of Balloons”. You will have
time to decorate cars at the staging area.

We need cars to carry dignitaries in the parade. Please
consider this and volunteer. Dignitaries will be assigned
to the designated cars. Parade will start at 1100 AM.

Please bring a short write-up about your car for the
parade announcer.

After the parade head to Marlin and Elaine Perry’s home,
5528 N. Lenore Ave., Arcadia for lunch. The club will
furnish food, drinks and such. Such a deal!. Please sign
up or call Marlin at 626 443-0638. We want to have
enough food and refreshments for everyone.

Wings and Wheels - Santa Ynez, CA
July 12-15                                                       by Bob Moore

If sharing good times with other antique and classic
car buffs while touring the Santa Ynez Valley is your
idea of a great weekend, then Wings ‘n Wheels is for
you. The “Wings” part is provided by pilots of classic
and antique aircraft, many of whom provide rides to
the earth-bound folks. The event was started
sometime before 1974 by antique car enthusiast Leo
Gay, head of the Horseless Carriage Club, which
staged events with the Vintage Aeroplane Club
Association.  Over the years Wings ‘n Wheels has
grown to attract dozens of car and airplane
aficionados who cruise the back roads of the Santa
Ynez Valley and enjoy the sights and opportunities
offered.

Here’s the schedule:

Friday – Pick up your registration package

Saturday – Meet at the Experimental Aircraft
Association hangar. Find your pilot and begin the tour
of the Santa Ynez Valley. There will be Coffee and
Danish on the way before the picnic lunch. After lunch,
some pilots will take passengers up for airplane rides.
Then, a BBQ supper is planned for the evening.
BYOB!

South Pasadena Parade
Wednesday, July 4                                       by Marlin  Perry



Ladies’ Day 2012
Saturday, April 14  by Sheri Johnson

It turned out to be bright, sunny and warm….a great
day for Ladies’ Day 2012 which was held this year at
Almansor Court in Alhambra. The 26 ladies were
treated to a delicious buffet luncheon including an
entire table dedicated to a variety of delectable

desserts!
After lunch the ladies were instructed how to play

“Pokeno”, a spinoff of Bingo, using playing cards
instead of numbers. Ten games were played with
some nice gift cards as prizes. Winners were: Olive
Moore (2), Nancy Sharpe (2), Vicky Balmot, Jackie
Gross, Rosemarie Gross, Karen Blaylock, Patty Lutz,
and MaryAnn Sepulveda.
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Past events

Sand Storm, Wind Storm, Rain, Snow & Sleet
and a perfectly organized Regional Meet
March 29 - April 1 - Part Two of Two -      by Bob Moore

Last month’s Spoken Wheels contained Part 1 of
this 2 part story. The saga continues with the Friday
evening events.

Friday evening saw us off to the Elks Club for a BBQ
dinner. A line of hungry “A” owners was out the door
when we arrived. What looked like a long wait turned
out to be a most efficient service. Two rows of servers
kept the line moving at an incredible pace. I must say
it was indicative of the organization of the entire
weekend. The Bakersfield Chapter had every duck in
a row. The Jamboree was the most organized and
well run Model A event I have ever attended.

Saturday morning’s schedule included driving car
games and games of skill. A teeter-totter for the
Model A which tested your ability to get the car
balanced. Next was stop on a dime which tested your
ability to know where your car’s bumper was relative
to a dime on the ground. Then a game of skill with the

It was a great day and everyone had a terrific time.
I would like to thank all the ladies who attended and a
special BIG thank you to Carol Emanuelli and Sally

Baquet for all their help.

Attendees were:
Vicky Balmot, Sally Baquet and
her daughter Adele, Vicky
Bartlett, Karen Blaylock,
Paulette Bruns, Toni Caswell,
Sue Chandler, Carol Emanuelli,
Gracie Fant, Bea Fruchter,

Jackie Gross and her two daughters-in-law, Heidi
Gross and Rosemarie Gross, Helen Johnson, Sheri
Johnson, Beverly Kniest, Patty Lutz, Judi Moore,
Olive Moore, Elaine Perry, Tracy Perry Butkus,
MaryAnn Sepulveda, Nancy Sharpe, Martha Utter,
and Joy Wilson.

Sunday – Breakfast at the airport and more flying.
Depart for home.

Now’s the time to make your reservations.  We will be
meeting the San Fernando Valley Club along the route
for the drive to Solvang.  Several members of the
Santa Anita A’s are leaving on Thursday, July 12 to
spend an additional day in this beautiful area as well
as take in a play Thursday evening at an open air
theatre.  However leaving on Friday will provide the full
benefits of the Wings and Wheels event. There are
many hotels in the area but those who have already
made reservations are staying at the King Frederick
Inn located in downtown Solvang. Phone number is
800-549-9955.

Getting there will involve freeway driving on the 210,
118 as well as Route 101. Speed will be about 55 mph.
.
Bob Moore has the information and registration forms
with a list of 25 motels in the area. Call or email him if
you would like to receive the information package.
(626-358-2027 or bobmoore1@aol.com). The cost is $75
per person.

COMING EVENTS  - Continued



passengers tossing toilet paper rolls into buckets. We
then moved to the lawn games where the skills
involved tossing fan belts, lug nuts, and un-screwing
spark plugs. Finally a buggy push where the steering
was reversed.

Late on Saturday, the weather turned. The wind came
up and the drive to the farewell banquet was through
a genuine dust storm.

After a superbly organized dinner service, award
presentations and a raffle drawing, it was windy, cold
and raining for the drive back to the hotel.

Sunday morning was cold and
overcast. Several cars were
ready before the scheduled
departure time and I asked Bob
Travis to lead them. We
departed shortly afterward with
8 cars and only traveled ½ mile
before my car stopped.
Fortunately there were many
helping hands including Joe

Wilson and Tom Endy from the Orange County Club.
Tom and Joe are whizzes at diagnosing problems.
Between Joe and Tom, I had a new coil, voltage
reducer and distributor and I was back on the road.

On the way to Tehachapi, it started to rain and by the
time we arrived, there were a few snow flurries.  After
lunch, it started to sleet and snow as we headed out
of town. However, after we had gone no more than 6
or 7 miles we had a bright sunny but very windy day.

After leaving Palmdale and heading up Angeles Forest
Highway, Ken Mallory’s car decided it didn’t like
something. Tom Endy to the rescue (Joe and Joy
Wilson had gone ahead to retrieve their dogs). Tom, a
member of the Orange County Club and an expert in
Model A’s, checked several things and eventually -
success.

Everyone left except the Fruchters and the Moores.
Mickey’s car wouldn’t start.  A radio call had the group
on its way back and Tom quickly diagnosed the
problem; a short in Mickey’s distributor which he
corrected.
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Past events - continued
The San Fernando contingent, the Emanuellis and the
Tom Johnsons had decided to travel over the
Grapevine. John and Tom reported that they hit a
short snow storm. John thinks that Rainex attracts
snow.

The Emanuellis and
the Johnsons arrived
home about 11:30
AM on Sunday. It was
a longer day for us
and the members of
our group. Judi and I
arrived home at 6:30
PM.

It was good to have
the six couples from

the San Fernando Club join us. Three of the six
couples are members of our club. It is always fun to
meet new people who are interested and enthusiastic
about Model A’s. They have invited our club to join
them for Wings and Wheels. It will be fun.

And a special thanks to Tom Endy and Lynn from the
Orange County Club for joining with us for the tour up
and back. They are an enjoyable couple and fun to
travel with.  And, the added bonus is Tom’s extreme
knowledge of the Model A which saved the day for
three of us.

Some of us had ice cream before dinner

Here are some of the raffle winners



You guys with computers in your pocket have it pretty
easy nowdays. You don’t have to go back very far in
time to see how time consuming and difficult is was to
prepare and print even a single page of a newspaper.

Our visit to the International Printing museum in
Carson was a real adventure into the past. It is one of
the world’s most significant collection of antique
printing machinery and the volunteers interpreted it for
us through working demonstrations and a theater
presentation.

They have a model of the Gutenberg printing press
along with samples of various presses dating back to
the Ben Franklin days. Fortunately, and to our surprise,
Mr. Franklin was on hand that day to give us a very
professional one-hour presentation on the history of
his life. We were also surprised to see our fellow SAA
member Jack Conway there serving as a museum
docent.

Following the museum tour, we made a one mile drive
to the Alpine Village where we had an excellent
German style lunch.

We only saw one portion of the multi-building museum.
I would recommend that everyone include this in their
list of  “Things to do in LA”.

Is it a car show, a spiritual moment, a mountain
driving experience, a food outing, an ice cream stop,
a garage tour, or all of the above. The “Almost Annual
Mt. Baldy Tour” has become a popular club event.
Fifty two people turned out on a beautiful spring day
to participate in this year’s tour.

We started out with a mini
car show at the Royal
Oaks Manor in Bradbury
where we were served
coffee and doughnuts
and had our cars blessed

before attempting the mountain drive. All cars, some
with hesitation, made it to the Mt. Baldy Village where
we enjoyed a wonderful buffet. Janice Moist, Program
Director at Royal Oaks Manor joined us on the tour.

After lunch we took the back road
down to Upland where we found
the Ice Cream Man at the home of
Olive and Art Moore and inspected
the cars in their fantastic garage.
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Past events - continued

Printing Museum Tour
Saturday, April 21                                             by Joe Wilson

Mount Baldy Tour
Thursday, May 3                                            by Joe Wilson

Monrovia Old Home Tour
Sunday, May 13                                             by Joe Wilson

If you like old homes,
old cars, old people
and mothers- - this was
the tour for you. Yes, it
was Mother’s Day and
the Monrovia Old
Home tour provided an
excellent venue for the
day with lunch to follow.

The tour is sponsored by the Monrovia Historical
Group. Old car clubs are invited to participate in the
home tour; and for the effort we get free entrance and
preferred parking at the show homes.

We all met at Robb Stewart’s home for coffee and
donuts, then the cars took a local tour around town
before proceeding to visit the six homes included in
the tour. All of the homes were very well done.

Participating in the tour were: Mickey & Bea Fruchter,
David & Patty Lutz, Harry Mycroft,Randy Harper & his
parents, Jim Constantian and Joe & Joy Wilson.



For Sale
Mullins Trailer

This is a fiberglass trailer; very light in weight,
perfect for towing behind a Model A. Has
Model A wheels and tai lights. It has been
stored indoors for over 5 years. Always pulled
by a stock Model A 31 Town Sedan. It is in
great shape and ready for use.

Contact �Allen Bennett at 818-317-2531
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Marlin’s Musings
By Marlin Perry

Wanted
Two Stainless Steel 19” tire band Covers

Contact Eric Sandberg 818-242-8807

SEMINAR NEWS
Two for the Price of One

This month found John Emanuelli, Gene
Reinhardt, Chuck Sharpe, Dick Homet, Louie
Formia, Bob Moore, Marlin Perry, the technical
advisor Bob Travis, spectator Ken Mallory and
Mickey Fruchter for a Low End Boys meeting at
Bob Moore’s for a work out installing not one, but
two engines in two Model A’s. Some people want
more than others, just ask Bob Moore.

Everything seemed to go OK but the bell housing
sections did not match up right. Someone had
machined one side leaving a gap all the way
around. We also forgot to put in a new throw out
bearing. The next morning Tom Johnson came
over to Bob’s house and recommended we
replace the housing. Some of us went to work,
replaced the housing and put in a new throw out
bearing. We fought the engine hook up, stopped,
went to lunch and when we came back everything
fell into place.

The technical director thought we were 8 hours in
the red, but we told him for the Low End Boys we
were ahead of the game; two engines in one day.
Not a technical situation, but a Low End Boys day.

We are still waiting on Jim Gordon at Antique Ford
to get bearings in for Vicky Bartlett’s transmission,
and then we will finish up her transmission job.
Gene is working on rims for Vicky’s car. We also
have two more jobs coming up. For now the Low
End Boys are moving on.

Low End Boys
Gene Reinhardt, Dick  Homet, Louie Formia, Mel
Gross, Ted Bruns, John Emanuelli, Mickey
Fruchter and Marlin Perry

Thanks to this month’s photographers:
Sheri Johnson, Bob Moore, John Emanelli, Joy Wilson

We will travel with a group of up to 50 cars on our
way to Michigan. After the meet we will be
returning home by ourselves.

Our club has a very busy year in the planning with
tours and seminars (see the calendar section).
Hopefully, there will be something for everybody;
and if you have ideas for tours or meetings,
please feel free to contact any Board member or
me with your suggestions, ideas and or criticisms.

We have always tried to encourage personal
family news in the Spoken Wheels, like: Our son-
in-law, Scott Bonner (who is a SAA’s member)
just received his Juris Doctorate at his graduation
from University of LaVerne School of Law.
Congratulations!

Happy Summertime,
Mickey
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From the shop bench
by Bob Travis

Be Prepared
When You Tour

Recently a group of club members made a tour
to Bakersfield to attend the CCRG Jamboree,
On the return trip one of the cars experienced a
flat tire. The owner discovered that he did not
have a lug wrench (Crank) and that his
aftermarket hydraulic jack did not work (out of
fluid). Furthermore, of the six remaining cars in
the group, three did not carry jacks and only one
of three that had jacks worked!

The following list of tools and supplies is a good
checklist for preparing your car for touring. Once
you have prepared your car for touring, you will
feel more comfortable knowing that, if a problem
does occur, you have the tools and parts to fix it.
Most important, you should “tailor” your list to fit
your car, especially if you have made
modifications. Delete those items that are not
applicable and add those that are appropriate
for your modifications.

Tools
Jack and handle
Starting crank
Tire pump
Ball Peen Hammer
Socket wrench set (5/16’ - 7/8”)
Adjustable wrench (Medium size )
Box wrench ½” x 9/16” (for battery)
Box wrench 5/8” x 7/8” (for alternator)
Screw drivers (small, medium and large)
Pliers (regular and needle nose)
Wire cutter/ crimper/stripper
Ignition tools (feeler gauge, file)
Flashlight
Tube patch kit
Electrical circuit tester (multi meter)
Distributor shaft wrench
Tire irons (two)
Knife (Scout / Swiss Army type)
Scissors (for gasket making)
Emergency flares or flashers
Drift punch - 5/8” diameter, brass
Drift punch - steel
File

Parts
High tension coil wire
Fan belt (proper size)
Ignition switch
Ignition points
Condenser
Ammeter
Ignition cable
Radiator hose set
Generator cutout
Timing gear
Stop light switch
Starter switch
Starter drive (Bendix)
Coil
Fuel line fittings
Head Gasket
Clutch shaft release lever with pin
Manifold gaskets (intake and exhaust)
Gas Cap
Lug nuts

Supplies
Copper wire, insulated,  #12, 10‘
Jumper wire with connector clips
Bailing wire , 10’
Heavy string
Electrical tape
Duct tape
Assorted nuts, bolts, washers and cotter pins, etc
Gasket sealing compound (RTV)
Gasket material (12’ square)
Fuel valve packing
Spring assortment, various sizes
Rags
Carburetor gasket
Sand paper (fine)
Soap and talcum (for tire changing)
Wood block (2” x 4” x 6”)
Wheel bearing grease
Fuses
Water (1 gallon)
Hand cleaner
MAFCA and club roster
Copy of electrical wiring diagram (vehicle specific)
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Recommended by Bea & Mickey Fruchter
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NEXT MEETING - No Meeting in May
ARCADIA RED CROSS HEADQUARTERS

PO Box 660904
Arcadia, CA 91006-0904
www.santaanitaas.org

Important Things to Do and Remember:

1.  Please do not come to the General meeting on Friday May 25 because there
     isn’t one. It is a tradition that every May there is no May meeting.

2. Those of you who have still not responded to the request that you confirm that the
    data in last year’s roster is correct - please Contact Joe Wilson ASAP.

3. The Ladies’ day (2012-2013) tour to see Cirque du Soleil is scheduled for October,
    but your paid reservation must be in by May 3, 2012.

           WEAR YOUR SAA’s NAME BADGE TO MEETINGS AND EVENTS


